
Reception
    News

Welcome message
We hope you and your child have enjoyed the first week of Reception at
Kingfisher. They have settled well, and we are very happy to see their
friendships forming already. 

Starting school is a big transition. We have ensured that has been as
smooth as possible and have written this letter to give you some key
information. 

We will be talking about ourselves, learning about each other and then
celebrating our similarities and differences. We will discover that we are
part of our family, our new classes and our school community. We are
learning collaboratively within both classes and our outdoor area to
maximise our learning opportunities. 

We look forward to getting to know you all better. If you have any
questions regarding the information in this newsletter, or other more
general queries, please don’t hesitate to talk to us. 

Thank you,

      The Early Years Team 

“Discovering and Learning Together, so all can Flourish”.  
‘A tree planted by streams of water, which yields its fruit in season’ (Psalm 1:3) 

Wisdom – Hope – Service – Resilience

Don't forget to follow us on...
@KingfisherCE Kingfisherceacademy



Important
updates
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The car park gate will no longer be open in the mornings or
afternoons. Please ensure that you have made safe
arrangements to drop off and pick up your children.

Please remember school begins at 8.45am. This is when children
begin their learning. Please be on time. The Year 2 hall door will
then be shut and the playground gate locked at 8.55am. This is to
safeguard all our children.

We are now a mobile free zone! From the start of term we would
appreciate all phones to be switched off or put away on the
playground. Please greet your child with a smile and not your
phone! 

We are aware that lots of children are still missing off the lunch
list each day. If you are having any trouble with the 
 school lunch app, please see the office for support. 

We will be completing the Reception Baseline assessments during
the next few weeks. We have attached more information for
you. 



Term overview

Each term we will send you an overview of our learning in each
area of the curriculum for the term. You can see regular
updates on Tapestry. Please return your form as soon as possible.
You can also find the overview on the website. It looks like this:

This term our enquiry question is:
Who do we share the world with?

Our value for the term is HOPE!



Meet the teacher



Meet the teacher



Our team
Senior Leadership Team

 

        Ms Bishop                                       Miss Telling                                     Mrs Bishop 
   (our fabulous                            (Assistant Headteacher,                  (Campus Co-Ordinator)
    Headteacher and                      SENCO and Deputy Designated
    Designated                                Safeguarding Lead )
   Safeguarding Lead)       

Our Nursery Team 

   
      Mrs Lane                                                Miss Watts                                   Mrs Engley 
(Nursery Manager                       (Deputy Nursery Manager -              (EYFS Teaching Assistant)
- Pre-School)                                        Two year olds)                              

Our Reading Champions 
These two fabulous ladies support reading and phonics across the school. They work with

individual children and groups. 

Mrs Stoddart                                                                Mrs Khan

There are lots of people who are part of our extended Kingfisher family. You and your
children may see them around the campus. 

Our key Stage 1 Team    

      Miss Baddeley                                                                                       Mrs Connell                    
    (Year 1 teacher)                                                                                (Year 2 teacher)



Our team
Our Teaching Assistants 

Our team have so many different skills and experiences. They work across the school to utilise
these:

  

     Mrs Drewry                       Mrs B                               Mrs Sara                    Miss Gallo    
       (HLTA)    

      Mrs Shim                            Jill
                                       

Admin Team
Our Kingfisher Admin will be front of house to answer your questions and provide you with

support: 

          
                      Mrs Strange                                                        Mrs Huxtable

Reverend Owen Green 
Owen leads a Collective Worship assembly each week. He also works with us across the school.   



Our team
Safeguarding Team 

Premises Team 
This super team keep us ship shape and shiny! We'd be lost without them:

Wayne                      Glen                           Andy 



Book change days

Reading 

Books for the term
This term our focus books will be...
My Beautiful Voice - Joseph Coelho 

Marcus Rashford - Maria Vegara
The Leaf Thief - Alice Hemming

Who are you? - Smriti Halls
Meesha Makes Friends - Tom Percival 

How you can help at home

We are committed as a school to ensuring all children develop the skills
they need to read independently and have access to life long learning. 
Our team believe in ensuring all children find themselves represented
in books. We aim to expose our children to high quality, award winning

and diverse literature. 

Please ensure both books are in your child’s book bags for Monday to be collected in.
We have Book Club every Monday where we share our books, discuss what we liked

about them and recommend to each other. We then come home with a new one! Your
child’s new phonics book will be sent home on a Thursday after they have read it

three times in class. 

Share books that your children bring home from school. Read any books you have at
home. Read recipes, magazines, print in the environment. Let your children see you

reading! 



Phonics
We will begin learning phonics using Little Wandle which is
the phonics and reading scheme at Kingfisher. Children will
learn a new phoneme each day and begin to blend them to
read and use them to write. Come along to the phonics
workshop on Wednesday 27th September 2023  to find out
more.

Phonics vs sharing books
Your child will bring home a book for pleasure on a Monday which you can share

together. They are not supposed to be able to read this! They will also bring home a
book matched to their phonics ability on a Thursday. These will have no words to start

with until your child can blend with sounds to read. 

How you can help at home
Each week we will share a recap of the learning we have covered

in phonics. You can work on these at home with your child. This will
be explained in more detail at the workshop.  



What you will need...
P.E.

Outdoor learning

PLEASE LABELPLEASE LABEL
EVERYTHING!EVERYTHING!

PE will be on a Monday. Please send your child to school with their PE kit on.
Please remember our PE uniform is a white polo shirt, navy/black shorts or

trousers and plain trainers or daps. They will be in this all day, so please ensure it
is weather appropriate. 

We will be doing regular outdoor learning and Welly Walks. Please can all children
have a pair of named wellies in school for these.  

We also go outside in all weathers. Children will need waterproof coats and
appropriate weather gear for the season. 



Owen went to visit our Kingfisher family at the Child of Hope school in Uganda.
Each class wrote letters to the children in their matching age class. We sent them

a book of our class author, lots of reading books and our class photo. Jack the
puppet also went on the adventure! The children loved the reading books and got
stuck in straight away. Owen brought back handmade items from the children of
Uganda. We were amazed to learn they were made from banana fibres! We also saw

photos of them and they wrote back to us!

Christian Authenticity 

In Collective Worship...

Child of Hope 

This term our value is hope. We will be focussing on stories from the Bible that
reflect this. 

              

Festivals 
Later in the term we will be celebrating the festival of Harvest. We will be holding

a whole school Harvest Festival Assembly on Wednesday 18th October 2023. Please
come along to support and celebrate with us!



Term dates 
Friday 1st September 2023 - INSET Day
Monday 4th September 2023 - INSET Day
Tuesday 5th September 2023- First day of term 1. Usual
starting times. Nursery 8.30am, Reception and Year 1
8.45am through their classroom doors, Year 2 8.45am
through the hall door.
Wednesday 13th September 2023 - Meet the teacher /
curriculum expectations - 3.30-4.30pm
Monday 18th September 2023 - Individual school photos.
There will be an opportunity for sibling photos. Details
to follow.
Wednesday 27th September 2023 - Phonics and Reading
workshop - 2-3pm / 5-6pm
Wednesday 11th October 2023 - Maths Workshop - 2-3pm /
5-6pm
Friday 13th October 2023 - Year 2 Class Assembly -
2.30pm 
Wednesday 18th October 2023 - Harvest Assembly -
2.30pm
Wednesday 18th October 2023 - End of term 1 



Safeguarding 

Please contact Swindon MASH if you are

concerned about a child.

 E-mail: Swindonmash@swindon.gov.uk

 Telephone: 01793 466903 

8.30am to 4.40pm Monday to Thursday

8.30am to 4.00pm Friday

 The Emergency Duty Service (EDS) is

available outside office hours on

 01793 436699

 If you think that a child is in

immediate danger, please ring 999 and

 speak to the police.

mailto:Swindonmash@swindon.gov.uk


Friends of Wichelstowe Trinity 

Learning Campus

We wanted to let you know more about the Friends of Wichelstowe Trinity Learning

Campus, and the events that we are planning for this academic year. 

We raised over £2500 last year and we have great plans for future events. We would

also like to invite you all to join us for a drink and a chat at school to discuss what

you can do to assist the Friends by way of volunteering, sponsorship, support,

corporate sponsorship, social media, marketing etc. Drop-in sessions will be held in

the first few weeks of September, so look out for more information. 

This year, we hope to host more discos, as well as ice cream sales, cake sales and

second-hand uniform sales. Our big events for the Autumn will be the Family

Fireworks Extravaganza, another quiz night, fayre and more. 

 Whilst all of these are very exciting and we would hope that at least one of the

events would be of interest to most families, there is an obvious need for

volunteers to enable any of these to run safely.  Kingfisher are looking to the

Friends for support in purchasing items that will benefit our pupils, and it would be

great if we were able to fund these from events and fundraising.

Please email:

fowtlc@dbat.org.uk

mailto:fowtlc@dbat.org.uk

